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Grant County Community 

Corrections discuses annual report
By Sean Douglas 

  

Grant County Com-

munity Corrections pro-

vided its annual report at 

the latest Board of Com-

missioners Meeting on 

Tuesday.  

Executive Director 

Chris Cunningham dis-

closed several different 

initiatives underway in 

the Department of Cor-

rections to continue ef-

fectively serving the 

Grant County commu-

nity.  

The first of these ini-

tiatives is a pre-trial 

agency, the first in the 

state of Indiana made 

possible through the ef-

fort of Judge Mark E. 

Spitzer and Grant 

County Community 

Corrections. Pre-trial 

agencies are responsible 

for gathering informa-

tion about newly ar-

rested defendants and 

preparing the recom-

mendations considered 

by the Court in deciding 

release options. 

Additionally, accord-

ing to Cunningham, the 

Department of Correc-

tions is piloting a new 

initiative to provide 

mental health services to 

recently released offend-

ers deemed in need.  

In terms of numbers, 

Cunningham stated that 

the number of Level 6 

felony arrests, the low-

est felony level, has in-

creased from 666 in 

2018 to 881 in 2020. 

However, the number of 

people sent to the De-

partment of Corrections 

since 2015 decreased 

from 239 to 92, 29 of 

which were for parole 

violations.  

“I think it speaks to 

our county’s commit-

ment to public safety for 

individuals,” Cunning-

ham said. “Our system 

— the Sheriff’s Depart-

ment, police, the court 

system, and correctional 

services — all work 

very well together,” 

Cunningham said. “You 

don’t always see that in 

other counties. You 

might hear about alleged 

disputes going on be-

tween departments and 

individuals, but that 

doesn’t happen in Grant 

County. We work very 

well together, and I 

think that is something 

that has made us suc-

cessful.”  

Earlier in the meeting, 

Grant County EMA Di-

rector Bob Jackson pro-

vided a positive update 

on the COVID-19 front, 

claiming Marion, and 

Grant County are con-

tinuing to move in the 

right direction.  

“Our numbers are 

continuing to trend 

downward,” Jackson 

said. “We are now in the 

yellow status with the 

state, so that is moving 

along very well.” 

With the move to yel-

low, more restrictions 

will be lifted in the area, 

and public gatherings 

will be able to hold 

more people.  

Additionally, an ex-

pense to send two Mar-

ion Police Detectives to 

the Reed School of In-

terrogation was ap-

proved, several expenses 

were ratified, and Stacy 

Sample was reappointed 

to the Indiana Alcohol & 

Tobacco Commission 

for Grant County for the 

2021 year.  

The next Board of 

Commissioners meeting 

will take place on Tues-

day, March 2 at 10 am. 


